
Illinois Department of 
Natural Resources 

November 1, 2017 

Woolsey Operating Company 
Attn: Scott Fraizer 
125 N Market St, Suite 1000 
Wichita, KS 67202 

Re: Hydraulic Fracturing Permit No. HVHHF-000001 
Sec. 30, T 04S R 08E, White County, Illinois. 

Mr. Fraizer: 

Bmce Rauner, Governor 

Wayne A. Rosenthal, Director 

The Department is in receipt of your letter dated October 30, 2017. Per your 

request, the Department hereby releases high volume horizontal hydraulic fracturing 

("HVHHF") Permit No. HVHHF-000001 pursuant to 62 Ill. Adm. Code 245.350, and 

hereby vacates the final administrative decision issuing Permit No. HVHHF-000001 on 

August 31, 201 7, and as amended on September 1, 2017. 

The Department also releases Permit to Drill and/or Operate a Well for Gas 

Production No. 065315. You will receive a separate notice regarding the withdrawal of 

your pending OG-03 Class II Injection Well application. 

Please be aware, should you decide to pursue further development in Illinois, 

including the drilling of the Woodrow # 1H-310408-193 well that was the subject of 

HVHHF-000001 or any new wells, or perform HVHHF activities, you will be required to 

submit new permit applications including any applicable, non-refundable fees. 

My office will contact you to coordinate the release of bonds/CDs posted. Should 

you require anything before then, please contact me at the number below. 

Director, Office of Oil and Gas Resource Management 
One Natural Resources Way 
Springfield, IL 62702 
217-557-0664
mike.mankowski@Illinois.gov
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